

Greenwich Village Society for Historic Preservation

252 East 11th Street New York, New York 10005

(212) 475-9585 fax: (212) 175-9582 www.gvshp.org

Andrew Berman

Arthur Levin

Vice Presidents Linda Yowell Leslie Moson Arbte Thalacker

Katherine Schoonover

Mary Ann Arisman John Bacon Penelope Bareau Kate Bostock Shefferman Elizabeth Ely Cassie Glover Justine Leguizamo Buth McCov Vals Osborne Andrew S. Paul Cynthia Penney Robert Rogers Jonathan Busso Allan G. Sperling Fred Wistow F. Anthony Zunino III

Kent Barwick Joan K. Davidson Christopher Forbes Margaret Halsey Gardiner Elizabeth Gilmore Carol Grettzer Tony Hiss Martin Hutner James Stewart Polshek Ellnor Ratner Henry Hope Reed Martica Sawin Fitch Anne-Marie Sumner Calvin Trillin Jean-Claude van Italile George Vellonakis Vicki Weiner Anthony C. Wood

February 24, 2012

Hon. Scott Stringer Manhattan Borough President One Centre Street, 19th floor New York, NY 10007

Re: Public Hearing for NYU ULURP

Dear Borough President Stringer:

As you know, thousands of people over the last several months have participated in public hearings and rallies, written letters, made phone calls, and lent their names to petitions to express their opposition to the ULURP approvals for the NYU Village expansion plan. There is tremendous public interest in, and concern about, this proposed project and the possibility of it being approved.

As the application now comes before you, we strongly urge you to hold a public hearing on the matter before issuing your recommendation. While such hearings by Borough Presidents are rare, you as well as your fellow Borough Presidents have held such hearings in the past before making a decision on a matter of such serious import. Given the scope and impact of the proposed project and the zoning changes and loss of public land involved, we believe this application certainly deserves that level of consideration, and that opportunity for public input and participation before you make your decision.

We thank you in advance for your consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Andrew Berman, Executive Director Scott Sommer, NY Sub-Regional Director

Greenwich Village Society

for Historic Preservation

GSOC/UAW Region 9A

(NYU Graduate Workers Union)

Bill Borock

Scott Sommer

Jeanne Wilcke, President

panne Wilches

Bill Borock, President

Downtown Independent Democrats Chelsea Council of Block Associations

Mark Crispin Miller Lesley Doyel. Justin Hoy.

Mark Crispin Miller Lesley Doyel and Justin Hoy NYU Faculty Against the Sexton Plan Co-Presidents, Save Chelsea

Ruth Pennert Elaine Hudson Brosident

Ruth Rennert, Chair Elaine Hudson, President
Save Washington Square Village Mercer Street Block Association
Sasaki Garden

Howard Wegrine

Tenants' Committee

Our Neighborhood

Howard Negrin, President Gary Tomei, President
Washington Place Block Association West 13th Street 100 Block Association

Sugar Barry, President

Margery Reifler

Margery Reifler

East 10th Street Block Association Grove Street Block Association

Constance Dondore Sara Jones, Chair; Ellen Horan, Vice-Chair 15 Washington Place LaGuardia Corner Gardens

Eller Morans

Sylvia and Paul Rackow Andrew Amer, President

Committee to Preserve 200 Mercer Street Apartment Corporation